Minutes of the Faculty of the University - December 15, 1942

Electrical Engineering 133 - Electrical Communication Engineering (Ultra-High Frequency). 7 quarter hours. A course in ultra-high frequency techniques involving a study of UHF generators. Negative and positive grid oscillators, velocity-modulation tubes, the magnetron-high frequency transmission lines, radiation, propagation, guided waves. Lectures and recitations, 5 hours; laboratory 6 hours a week. Prerequisite: Electrical Engineering 132.

At the suggestion of President Donovan, the Faculty discussed briefly the question of the admission to the University of superior students who have not as yet graduated from high school, with a view to the largest amount of acceleration of the educational program. It was pointed out that the final action of the Southern Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools provided that the current admission requirements of the Association should be observed in all cases, except where special approval has been given by the Executive Committee of the Association. In view of this fact, the Faculty took no action.

President Donovan discussed with the Faculty the probable direction that the Army training program would take and the likely effects on the colleges of the country. He indicated that the plan would probably be announced by the Army and Navy within the week.

Leo Mamberlain

MINUTES OF THE UNIVERSITY FACULTY
January 22, 1943

The Faculty of the University met in the President's Office Friday, January 22, 1943. President Donovan presided. Members present were Paul P. Boyd, Thomas P. Cooper, Alvin E. Evans, W. D. Funkhouser, Edward Wiest, and Leo M. Chamberlain.

The minutes of December 15 were read and approved.

Upon recommendation of Dean Boyd, the petition of William F.
Neill was approved. Mr. Neill had completed all requirements for
the degree of Bachelor of Arts, with a major in Law, except that he
was not registered in the College of Arts and Sciences during the
last semester of his residence, as required by University regulations.
Mr. Neill asked that this residence requirement be waived.

Also on recommendation of Dean Boyd, the following proposals with reference to requirements for degrees were approved by the Faculty:

President Donovan discussed with the Faculty the question of the proper time for making out the budget for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1943. He pointed out that it had been customary to prepare the budget early in the year for submission to the Board of Trustees in April. This year, however, the University has little definite information about the number of students, either regular or military, that may be in attendance during the coming year. As a consequence the administration can estimate with only the greatest difficulty the amount of revenue to be derived from fees or contracts with the Government. It appeared desirable, therefore, in view of the fact that there was no legal requirement that the budget be adopted in April, to postpone the preparation of the budget until later, with the idea that it would be presented to the Board of Trustees in June instead of April. It was the opinion of the Faculty that the preparation of the budget should be postponed in accordance with this suggestion by the President.

> Leo Mouberlain Secretary

MINUTES OF THE FACULTY OF THE UNIVERSITY February 23, 1943

The Faculty of the University met in the President's Office. Tuesday, February 23, 1943. President Donovan presided. Members present were Paul P. Boyd, Thomas P. Cooper, Alvin E. Evans, W. D. Funkhouser, Frank D. Peterson, W. S. Taylor, Edward Wiest, and Leo M. Chamberlain. Dean Holmes, Dean Jones, Assistant Dean Terrell, and Colonel Brewer, also attended the meeting.

The minutes of January 22 were read and approved.

The Faculty considered the question of credit for students in the Air Corps Reserve who were currently being called into active service. On motion and second, the Faculty voted that those students who would have completed requirements for degrees at the end of the current quarter, and who could have received full credit for all courses in which they are passing on March 3